
 

Staplehurst School Newsletter - No.14  
- Autumn Term 



End of Term Letter from Our Governors 

 

Dear Parents,  

As we approach Christmas the country is once again gripped with turmoil and remains in an 

extraordinary situation, with the Covid pandemic continuing and national arrangements for 

Christmas still subject to uncertainty, fluctuation and change. However, as I noted last year, some 

things remain constant in this time of uncertainty, and one of those constants is the invaluable 
support you give to your children who attend our lovely school. 

Once again, you have all worked so hard to ensure your children are fully present at school. Your 

continued support to our staff has not only enabled them to teach at an outstanding level, but to 

inspire all our children with a love of learning and help model and promote caring and tolerant 

behaviour. With your help we provide an environment which is safe, nurturing, creative, good 

humoured and rigorous.  

It is a time to reflect on our own school years, pass on our knowledge and wisdom and instil the 

sense of pride and respect we had of our own education. We need to come together during these 

turbulent times and be proud of the resilience our children have shown. Whilst we are confident 

these difficult times will pass, we all need to ensure our children feel secure and safe at home and at 

school and by working together, this will be achieved. Our children are wonderful ambassadors for 

the rich and positive environment of Staplehurst School, and this is truly felt within the wider 
community of Staplehurst.  

Whilst it is desperately sad, we have had to yet again cancel so many of our wonderful Christmas 

plans, due to the Covid pandemic. I am very grateful the children have still been able to embrace the 

excitement of Christmas thanks to all the rehearsals and activities which have taken place within the 
school.   

On behalf of the entire Governing Body, I wish you all a peaceful, healthy, restful and Happy 

Christmas and very much look forward to seeing you all again early in 2022. 



Best Wishes, 

Chris Gooch 

Co- Opted Governor 

News from the Senior Team 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

This continues to be an extraordinary year;  despite  the continued challenges  we all face, our staff 

and children have remained focused on high quality learning, ensuring our children  have as many 

opportunities as possible.  I am always impressed how our children   uphold our  PRIDE values - they  
are an inspiration for us all. 

Although we were saddened to cancel our Carol Concert, our  children  did have some lovely 
Christmas experiences this year; please enjoy some highlights in  this newsletter. 

Can I  take this opportunity to thank all parents  and carers for your on  going support; I am sure you 

will join me in thanking  our wonderful staff for their  dedication and  hard work this year. 

Have  a wonderful Christmas and we will see you all in 2022: term begins  on Tuesday 4th January. 

 

Miss Davenport & the Senior Leadership Team 



Headteacher Commendation Certificates 

 

  

EYG 

Olivia Vine 

Olivia has   made a fantastic start to school, growing in confidence and making great   progress, 

especially in phonics and reading.    She is always polite and helpful as well as being a good friend to 

the   other children.  Well done Olivia! 

EYKR 

Edward Tecuta 

Edward has   settled into school life fantastically. He has worked hard to learn and   remember the 

school routines and tries hard to follow them. When he doesn't   understand he asks what he needs 
to do. 

1C 

Vienna Kittle 

Vienna has   made a fabulous start to year 1. She approaches every lesson with positivity   and 

determination, and is always keen to share her ideas . Vienna has been   working hard on becoming 

more independent and we are so proud of the   improvements she has made, particularly in reading 

where she can now read   with more fluency. With her positive attitude, Vienna is a pleasure to have   
in the class. 

1S 

Thomas Mills 

For working   exceptionally hard since moving into Year 1. He is a polite and respectful   member of 

Windsor Class and is an excellent role model to all his peers.   Thomas has a fantastic attitude to 

learning and is always looking to   challenge himself. He approaches every aspect of school with 

enthusiasm and   is also very eager to help his peers when they need support. We are very   proud of 

Thomas! Well done!  

2S 

Jacob Muhura 



Jacob has   made an outstanding start to year 2. His positivity and determination have   made him a 

role model to all other children in the school. Jacob is always   looking to challenge himself and 

achieve the best, even when he has found   things difficult. Well done Jacob, keep it up! 

2SS 

Amelie Dyke 

Amelie has   been a learning super star this term. She has demonstrated a fantastic   knowledge of 

our topics and recalled facts with confidence. Her positive   learning attitude and willingness to 

tackle challenges has enabled her to   make great progress. Amelie is polite, respectful and 

consistently a great   role model to her classmates. Well done Amelie! 

3G 

Jessica Hood 

Jessica   approaches every aspect of her learning with a positive and 'can-do' attitude.   She is a 

polite, respectful and kind member of the class, who is always happy   to help others. Jessica has 

demonstrated determination and enthusiasm across   her learning and should be incredibly proud of 
all she has achieved. Well   done Jessica! 

3S 

Joseph Kittle 

Joseph has   demonstrated consistent determination and positivity towards all aspects of   his 

learning since he started in Year 3. Joseph is extremely enthusiastic   during learning time and always 

makes valuable contributions to class   discussions. He is a fantastic role model to the rest of the 
class, showing   kindness to those around him. Well done Joseph! 

4C 

Dexter Hawes 

Dexter is an   incredibly respectful and polite member of our school community, demonstrate   

respect to his peers and all members of staff.  He is a happy pupil, who enters the room   with a 

smile.  Dexter has demonstrated   great resilience and determination so far this year and should be 
proud of   the achievements he is making.   Well   done Dexter! 

4W 

Alec Harris 

 This week Alec has worked hard on   his geography essay, showing determination to display the 

knowledge he has   acquired in lessons. He has also shown resilience throughout the week; taking   
part in discussions and working well in a team. Well done! 

5K 

Felix Pritchard 

Felix has   been such a positive, stand-out member of the class this term. He has pushed   himself 

consistently in every lesson, approaching all tasks with enthusiasm   and going the extra mile. Felix is 

a friend to everyone, helping and   supporting his classmates when needed and being an excellent 
role model. Well   done Felix, you have had a brilliant start to the year! 



5R 

Nathan Robertson-Perring 

Nathan has   had an incredible start to Year 5. He has shown excellent determination and   resilience 

in all his learning and is making great progress (especially in   maths). He always shows respect to his 

classmates and adults around school   and is polite and friendly. His enthusiasm for learning is 
wonderful to see.   Well done for your hard work Nathan! 

6T 

Riley Broderick 

Riley   consistently shows impeccable levels of respect to all around him and is a   fantastic role 

model for the school. He is at all times polite and courteous   and puts high standards of effort into 

his work. Riley's has shown enthusiasm   for his learning this term and his fantastic attitude for 
learning makes him   a pleasure to teach. Keep up the hard work! 

6S 

Ellie Nicholls 

I am so   proud of Ellie for the resilience and determination she has displayed in Year   6. Since 

September, Ellie has approached all task with enthusiasm and her   positivity and motivation to 

succeed have enabled her to make great progress.   Ellie acts as a fantastic ambassador for our 

school; she is an extremely   polite member of the class and treats all members of the school 
community   with respect. Well done, Ellie!  



EYFS 

 

The final week of the term has enabled the children to experience many firsts.  We started the week 

joining Key Stage 1 to perform in our first Christmas play, Penguin Pete.  The children were all 

amazing, learning the songs and dance routine, remembering where to stand and acting out the 

Nativity story.  Each child fully participated and we were so proud seeing them up on the stage.  
Thank you for the lovely comments we received following the performances.   

Wednesday was another exciting day, Christmas jumpers and Christmas lunch.  The children's faces 

lit up when they saw the Christmas crackers on the table!  A delicious lunch was enjoyed by all.   

 Christmas came early for the children in the form of gifts from the PTA and a new book each from 

the Book Trust.  We would like to thank the PTA for their kind gifts, the children were thrilled with 
them.   

The Early Years team would like to wish everyone a happy and safe Christmas and New Year. 



 

 

 



 

KS1 

 

Wow what a week! We started the week with three outstanding performances of Penguin Pete 

where we performed in front of KS2 and our parents. It was a huge success! The children learnt 

songs, dances and developed their acting and narrating skills. Check out some of the amazing outfits 

we wore! On Wednesday, our children enjoyed dressing up Christmas jumper day and tucked into 

their delicious Christmas dinner! 

A huge well done must go to all children who took part, the teachers who made it possible and to 
the parents for helping with lines, costumes and of course being our audience!  



Thank you for all of your support this half term and we would like to wish you a Merry Christmas and 
Happy New Year! 

The KS1 Team 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



Year 3 

 

This week in science, year 3 were labelling the parts of the skeleton. We enjoyed learning the 

scientific names for our bones for example, cranium being another word for skull. As we learnt about 
the different parts, we would place the label in the correct place.  

 



 

 

 



Year 4  

 

As part of our science unit on solids, liquids and gases Year 4 asked the question- Does water always 

melt at the same speed? By observing ice in a number of different conditions they were able to 
make predictions then investigate how conditions effect the speed ice melts.  

 



 

 



 

 



 

Year 5  

 



Year 5 have been working hard this week to publish all their amazing work from this term. We have 

put up a beautiful display of their work outside our classrooms to really show off their amazing 

writing and wonderful art work. The children have really tried hard to produce their best pieces of 
work and they have really impressed us with the quality. Well done to all of Year 5! 

 

Year 6  

 

On Wednesday, the whole school enjoyed an absolutely delicious Christmas dinner. The hall was 

filled with Christmas cheer, crackers and cake. The highlights for our Year 6s were the 'Pigs in 
Blankets' and scrumptious dessert!  



We would like to pass on a HUGE well done and thank you to our incredible buddies who helped 

during the afternoon. They worked tirelessly to ensure the younger years had everything they 

needed to enjoy their Christmas feast, and they did so with big smiles on their faces. They most 

certainly demonstrated our PRIDE values: Positivity, Independence and Excellence. We are incredibly 
proud of them.  

 

 



 

 

This Christmas, the Year 6 team purchased a different type of Christmas gift for the children: A ‘Life-

Changing Loo’ and ‘A Wonderful Water Pump’ charity gift card to help to provide access to water 
and sanitation in areas that need it most.  

“It’s amazing we have the opportunity to give this gift to people who don’t have clean water!” ~ Lilly 



“This gift has really put us in the Christmas spirit, by giving to others, which is so important!” ~ Bella  

 

Music 

 



What a fantastic musical week it has been! The KS1 performance of "Penguin Pete" was a huge 

success, with children as young as 4, being so brave on the stage, dancing, singing and saying their 

well rehearsed lines. We are immensely proud of all the children who took part, and hope you are 
too.  

Obviously, it was a huge disappointment that our KS2 Carol Service was unable to go ahead as 

planned. The children had a brilliant run through during the week and were keen to show the results 

of their efforts. They had planned actions to their songs, accompanied them with instruments and 
learnt so many words. The choir had been practising for several weeks.  

On a positive note, it has been great to see children who enjoy the performing arts, being given 

opportunities this term and we hope there will be many more in the future. This morning, some 

children, who were hoping to give solo performances on their instruments in the church, were given 
the chance to perform at school and you can view them on our social media. 

Finally, a massive thank you to Staplehurst Transits for moving our stage blocks to the church and 

back again and to Mr Williams-Jones for his excellent guitar playing and Mumford and Sons version 
of "We Three Kings"! 

 



Christingle - All Saints Church 

 


